LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

Minutes for Meeting  
February 10, 2021

Present:
Eric Andersen, Janet Bass, Brandon Thueson, Kimberly Giles, Shawn Reese, Leonard Barton, Kurt Robinette, Tory Jackman, Robert LaCroix, Heidi Johnson, Blair Westergard, Wendy Anderson, Angel Fidler, Wade Francis, Tiffine Jensen, Mark Millett, Cyndi Peterson-Lanham and Marsha Andersen

Joe Hawkins was excused from the meeting.

The meeting was opened by Eric Andersen at 9:00 a.m., and was held remotely via teleconference.

A motion was made by Heidi Johnson and seconded by Janet Bass to accept the Minutes from the January 13th meeting.  Motion carried

Mark advised there was a 7.9 earthquake off the Australian coast.  Mark also stated that covid numbers are down in the county, within the 160 range as compared to 637 a month ago.

Kimberly advised that the Governor’s Public Safety Summit is scheduled for July 27th and 28th.  She also stated that there is a lot of on line training on their website at dem.utah.gov. 

Eric Andersen stated there is also EMT training available on line, and Wade Francis stated there is on line hazmat training available.

Tier 2 reports are coming in.

Heidi Johnson advised there were no new hazmat incidents.

There was discussion on covid immunity, and according to the CDC it is believed that immunity lasts approximately 90 days after testing positive.

Heidi advised that vaccinations are currently available for people 70+, first responders, and K-12 educators and staff.  March 1st will begin vaccinations for those 65+ and 18+ who have specific medical conditions.  For more information go to brhd.org.  Registration will be available on line.

Brandon Thueson advised that he, Corey Barton and Robert LaCroix met a week ago regarding the county MCI plan.  They are also working on USAR and hazmat.

There was discussion on the county hazmat team, and Wade from the State office advised they will support that with whatever is needed, stating that classes can be scheduled down the road.

Tiffine Jensen stated they have been getting more positive tests for covid than negative out of their office.

Angel Fidler advised that the VA is doing covid vaccinations for veterans in Salt Lake City.

At this time a motion was made by Tiffine Jensen to adjourn the meeting with Kimberly Giles seconding the motion.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for March 10th at 9:00 a.m.
